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Submissions are requested for the TGRS Newsletter in the categories of RailRoad News and Tech-
Notes. Articles  should be submitted by , send submissions to: 
Email to:  nbuchholz@noao.edu
Snail mail to: TGRS, 3401 W. Blacksill Dr., Tucson, AZ 85741

Xmas Potluck on Dec. 16th at the Martin’s.
Where: Gary and Peggy Martin’s

4625 E Cerro de Aguila
Tucson, AZ

Telephone (520) 299-7428
The party will start at 1300 (1:00 PM).

Editor’s Notes by Nick Buchholz
A short newsletter of calendar announcements.

Mosely Open House Dec 4
Winnie & Neal Mosley will be holding an Open house

their marvelous wonderland layout on December 4, starting
at 6 PM. Come and see a magical layout at 3348 E Seneca
St.
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Dirksen Open House January 1
The Catalina and Southern Railroad (aka. Robert and

Phyllis Dirksen) will host an open house on Tuesday, Janu-
ary 1, between 11 A.M. and 5 P.M. at 8648 N. Auriga Way.
TGRS members and any holiday guests they may have are
invited.

Roster Corrections
    The following are corrections and additions to the

Oct. 2001 Membership Roster.
Blackwell, Barry & Gina

Change phone number to: 322-5033. 
Add e-mail: ginabl@uswest.net

Merheb, Sabbah
Change e-mail to: XLT125@Earthlink.net

Miller, Jim, Elaine & Angela
Add e-mail:   jler@qwest.net

Tiefenbach Dave & Pat
Change e-mail: DavePatAZ@worldnet.att.net

Trunzo, Frank Jr. & Bobbe
Change e-mail to:   rtrunzo@theriver.com

Wray, Fred R. & Sandy
Change e-mail to: FRESANDY@theriver.com

New:
Glenn & Janet Mitchell, 5100 W. Paseo del Campo
Tucson, AZ 85745 - Phone: 743-9263 
email: gemitchell.az@worldnet.att.net
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Tucson Garden Railway Society
3401 West Blacksill Dr.
Tucson, AZ 85741

The Tucson Garden Railway Society is a non-profit
corporation incorporated in Pima County, Arizona. Soci-
ety members are interested in all areas of garden and
modular large scale model railroading. We welcome new
members and hope you will consider joining. Members
help each other build layouts and learn about railroading
and modeling.

The TGRS dues are $30.00 per year and are due on
June 30th of each year. For new members dues are pro-
rated at $2.50 per month remaining in the year until June
30th plus a $15.00 initiation fee, the first year. Additional
name badges cost $1.00 for each badge after the first. 

If you are interested in the TGRS please contact one
of the officers at the phone number listed in the Calendar
section below.  If you just have to join immediately, send
a check and your name, address and telephone number
and the names for any addittional badges to: 

Jan Lathrem, 
1750 West Tangerine Rd. 
Tucson, AZ 85737

President: Gary Martin ............... (520) 299-7428
V-President: Mike Dorgan.............. (520) 529-2430
Secretary: Jane Dorgan ............... (520) 529-2430
Treasurer: Fred Wray .................. (520) 648-5609
Editor: Nick C. Buchholz ...... (520) 744-4932

Calendar Update
Dec 1 Workshop on painting locomotives, Gary Martin’s 10 am 
Dec 4 Open House 6 pm at Winnie Mosley’s
Dec 9 Set up “Kid’s” modules at 2PM at St. Marks (Magee & La Canada)
Dec 10 Operate module at St. Marks (check times with Bob Dirksen)
Dec 11 Operate and tear down at St. Marks (check times with Bob Dirksen)
Dec 16 Xmas Pot Luck party starting at 1 PM at the martin’s
Jan 2 Set-up modules at TCC for Home Show 1 pm 
Jan 3-5 Finish Set-up & Operate at Home Show (check with Gary for times)
Jan 6 Operate and tear down at TCC check with Gary for times
Jan 12 January Meeting at the Sleepers’ (time TBA)
Jan 19 Workshop Installing battery power 1 PM at Buchholz/Ker’s
Jan 26 set-up/Operate/tear-down Modules at TTOM Swap Meet

at Ramada inn - i-10 and Grant (times TBD)

Rejoined:
Mannix, C.E., Jr. M.D., 2004 E. Irvington Rd. #356
Tucson, AZ 85714 - Phone: 794-7915
email: mannix@west.raytheon.com


